

February 9, 2017

The Honorable Tim Ginter 77 High Street Columbus, OH 43215

Dear Mr. Ginter,

This letter is written in support of the Pastor Protection Act. As a pastor in the great state of Ohio, I believe this legislation is essential in defending our right to Religious Liberty.

From the early days of our nation, Religious Liberty has been prioritized and emphasized. I am thankful for men like Isaac Backus and John Leland—Baptist pastors who were instrumental in developing the Bill of Rights amendments to our Constitution. These men knew so well the dangers of governmental interference in the Free Exercise of Religion, and worked tirelessly to preserve our liberties.

That Freedom of Religion is under attack in our nation today. I believe the Pastor Protection Act is vital in defending my freedom as a pastor to worship freely. Thank you for your consideration. God bless.

In Christ,

Daniel E. Hamilton, Pastor

34024 Roberts Road Eastlake, Ohio 44095 lakelandbaptist.com 440/942-8698 lakelandbaptisttemple@gmail.com